
 

 

SOUTH ALBURGH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 2      
REGULAR MEETING      

Monday, December 19, 2022 at 6:30 PM      
    

Present: Prudential Committee Members John Fitzgerald, Alton Bruso, Tony Speranza  
                 Treasurer Richard Ernst                 
                 Admin. Assistant Danielle James Choiniere                       

Guests: Tom Jacobsen via phone, Kathy Rochedieu, Elliot Knight 

Meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM by Chair John Fitzgerald.      

AGENDA ADJUSTMENTS      
None. 

MINUTES    
John Fitzgerald motioned to approve 11/21 minutes, Tony Speranza seconded, all in favor. So approved. 

VISITOR INPUT  
None. 
 
TREASURER'S WARRANT & REPORT  
Treasurer Ernst was still having both computer and online bank issues after their recent merger. He went to M&T 
Bank to get current statements and confirmed there’s $30,500 +/- in the operating account and $2,345 +/- in the 
project account. The state has been very delayed in getting grant reimbursements back to us. They’ve had 
personnel changes and have a backlog of many municipalities to get through. The latest point of contact is Amy 
Galford.  
 

Chair Fitzgerald asked the treasurer what we can do to get his accounting up to speed. Danielle can help get online 
banking access. The district can purchase a new printer for him and look into Quick Books.  

 

Invoices to pay were $360.66 to Admin Assistant, $135 to Town of Alburgh for recording easements, $25 to 
Endyne, $40 to Islander for advertising, $1,069.75 to VLCT insurance carrier, $196.18 to Mallory Ovitt and 
$1,443.55 to Tony Speranza for easement work. Totals: $1,495.41 from operating account and $1,774.73 from 
project account.  

 

John Fitzgerald motioned to accept warrants and pay them. Alton Bruso seconded. Tony Speranza recused himself 
as one of the payees. Majority approved, so carried.  

       
PHASE II UPDATES   
Tony Speranza spoke with attorney Eli Emerson of Primmer Piper Eggleston & Cramer who had the previous 
invoice waived for work the board didn’t specifically agree to do. DuBois and King recommended Monaghan Safar 
& Ducham. Tony Speranza asked if we could place chloramine slides on the website. John Fitzgerald will work on 
arranging a meeting with village trustees and fire district et al.  
 
Easements are coming along, some may require legal work. Richard Ernst and Tony Speranza worked on settling a 
delinquent report from the state. They also have available spending categories: $47K for legal and $47K for Admin. 
 
Alton Bruso was reluctant to hire the new law firm without getting some references or reviews. Tony Speranza was 
reluctant to prolong for another month until the next meeting. Danielle James Choiniere asked if the motion could 
be approved, pending receipt of positive references. 
 



 

 

Tony Speranza made the motion to request the board approve hiring Monaghan Safar & Ducham (Kristen & Julie) 
to work directly with Tony Speranza (and any others) in whatever legal capacity necessary (communicating, 
negotiating and/or pursuing legal action) to close balance of easements and move upcoming meeting with DuBois 
& King and VT State/Federal regulators scheduled for 12/22, pending receipt of positive references. John 
Fitzgerald seconded, all in favor. So approved. 
 
 
WATER OR OPERATIONS ISSUES/ PHASE III/ CORRESPONDANCE/ MISC     
Danielle James Choiniere’s contact with SEARCH grant for Phase III went from Rebecca Schrader to Eric Law to 
Shaun Fielder.  Shaun spoke with her last week and USDA’s committed with meeting with SAFD2 on Phase II on 

12/22. In his opinion at this time it would be a best use of time and energies to ensure Phase II’s succeeding.  

 

There aren’t currently any volunteers along the Phase III proposed route who’ve expressed recent motivation and 
although Elliot would be willing to help, he’s one person and cannot do it alone. 

 
ADJOURN      
Alton Bruso motioned to adjourn at 8:27 PM. Tony Speranza seconded, all in favor. So adjourned.    
 
Respectfully submitted,      
Danielle James Choiniere      
 
These minutes are draft only, not slated for approval until the next board meeting in January.     


